		At a meeting	h Church of England Primary School of the full governing body held at the school on y 2018. Meeting started at 2pm
Present:		Mr John Proctor (Chair), Mrs Justine Howard, (Vice Chair) Mrs. Nicola Metcalfe, (Head Teacher), Mrs Stella Aldred, Mrs Mary Isgar, Rev Rachel Hawes, Fiona Lewis, Rachel Bryan	
1.	Prayer Apologies:		The prayer was made by Nicky Metcalf
3.	Rev Rachel Hawes arrived at 2.10pm; Rachel Declarations of Interest: There were no declarations of interest.		Bryan arrived at 3.20pm None
4.	Approval of Minutes - FGB Meeting 4 June 2018 MI approved. JH seconded.		
5.	Matters and actions arising from Minutes Discussion on Gov constitution; a parent requested to be a LA Governor. This application has been supported by John Proctor. Mr Hague is a resident of Oving. Mr Hague will join us from September 2018. FL was asked by a parent why we don't have 2 parent governors, but currently we don't have a majority of two Foundation Governors, which is set as part of the constitution.		

6.

School Data un Validated data discussed.

- 1. For EYFS, in 2017 we got 96%, this year for 2018 the total is 79%. We are still above National and WSCC.
- 2. Yr1 Phonics, Read, Write, Inc has made an impact. In 2017 we got 82%, this year for 2018 the total is 90%
- 3. Yr2 Retaking of Yr1 tests, 100% of 4 children past, compared to 50% in 2017.
- 4. KS1 Reading, 76% this year, above WSCC and above National.
- 5. KS1 Reading at greater depth, for 4 children this was 13%.
- KS1 Writing, 73% for 2018, compared to 89% for 2017
- 7. KS1 Math 90% for 2018, 76% nationally.
- 8. KS2 current Y6, 25
 children = 4% each; 3 new
 pupils this year, 9 Pupil
 Premium and 08 SEN
 children (background to the
 class from Y2 SATs results)
- 9. This year we were moderated for Writing. KS2 Writing achieved 84%.
- 10. GPS was a big focus, we have been concentrating on spelling so really pleased with the 104.8 score.

Progress grids are used from KS1 to KS2 alongside Teacher assessment and challenge work/differentiation in class.
Our focus next year to maths and pupils

making the Greater Depth standard.

Governors questioned what makes the "greater depth" standard and asked how we monitor the children who are those who are able to make Greater Depth.

		 Current EY children are being graded on 1,2,3. 3 being exceeding Current Y6, are being graded on a 8 & 9 from the old EYFS standard as greater depth Yr 4 & 5 have 3 different grading systems from EYFS to levels to standardized scores Yr4 will be the first year of children graded on the same curriculum of scaled scores Yr3 are the first year that will have all the same grading throughout. This makes it complicated at times for tracking EYFS to KS2. We use a very comprehensive system for Statoline and progress charts which are sued by the SLT
		assessment team and staff to track and monitor attainment and progress of all pupils and groups of pupils
7.	 Presentation of Head Teacher's Report to Governors - July 2018 Further areas discussed Discussed Staffing - class Teachers for next year with TA's. Parent engagement, Family Forum has informal and then a formal meeting however not many attendees. Governors discussed putting on the newsletter or putting a survey monkey together to ask parents what they would like to see happen to the Family Forum in the future, and items for discussion. Wrap around care - £9.50 for the afternoon, £3.50 for the morning. This is very busy and running well. 	
8.	Safeguarding	No safeguarding issues at the moment.
9.	Any other Business:	

	Appraisal Pay Committee has met and this was discussed at FGB.		
	Thank you John led the Governors in thanking Nicky for the last year and the ongoing management and care of the school community. We are very proud of all the work that has been done and how the school has progressed over the last year.		
12.	Dates for next meeting:		
	September 24 th 2018		
	SignedChair		
	Dated		